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Intention
to Engage

in an
Alcoholic
Beverage
Business

Bansi  2,  Inc.,  do-
ing  business  as,
Fast  Liquor  2,
hereby  declares
its  intention  to
apply  for  a  NQ
Retail  Malt  Bev-
erage  Package
and Quota  Retail
Package  license
no later than Au-
gust 31, 2025.
The  licensed
premises  is locat-
ed  at  103  Glyn-
view  Plaza,  Pre-
stonsburg,  KY
41653.
The  owner  is
Alpeshkumar
Jayantibhai  Pa-
tel,  1171  Crest-
wood  Drive,  Pre-
stonsburg,  KY
41653
Any person, asso-
ciation,  corpora-
tion,  or  body
politic  may
protest the grant-
ing of  the license

g
by writing  to  the
Department  of
Alcoholic  Bever-
age  Control,  500
Mero  Street,
2NE33,  Frank-
fort,  KY  40601,
within thirty ( 30)
days  of  the  date
of  legal  publica-
tion. PUBLIC 

NOTICE
Notice  is  hereby
given  that  the
Floyd County Fis-
cal  Court  has
filed  an  applica-
tion with the Nat-
ural  Resources
and  Environmen-
tal  Protection
Cabinet,  to  re-
place  an  existing
pipe  in the  flood-
plain  along  Bull
Creek,  crossing
Derossett  Drive,
Floyd  County,
KY.   The  site  is
located at  the in-

tersection  of
Route  80  and
Derossett  Drive
in  Floyd  County,
Kentucky.  More
specifically at lat-
itude  37.617710
and  longitude
-82.757360.
Any comments  or
objections  con-
cerning  this  ap-
plication  shall  be
directed  to DOW-
Floodplain@ky.-
gov  and  or  Ken-
tucky  Division  of
Water, Water Re-
sources  Branch,
300 Sower Boule-
vard, Third Floor,
Frankfort,  KY
40601.   Phone:
(502)  564-3410,
and  must  be  re-
ceived  by  August
27, 2025.

LEGAL 
NOTICE

I,  BRADLEY  M.
PARKE, a duly li-
censed  attorney
practicing  in
Floyd  County,
Kentucky,  have
been  appointed
by the Floyd Cir-
cuit  Court  as
Warning  Order
Attorney  for  the
Defendant(s), The
Known  and  Un-
known Heirs, De-

,
vises  and  Ass-
signs  of  Lillie  H.
Parker,  De-
ceased,  including
but not limited to
William  Hack-
worth,  William
Hardin,  Ilene  F.
Hardin,  Brenda
Beisheim,  Kim
Able,  Sandra
Schmidt,  William
Clovis  Hack-
worth, Thomas A.
Poe,  Isom
Bernard  Poe  and
Paul  Thurman
Williams,  and
spouses thereof, if
any;  and   The
Known  and  Un-
known Heirs, De-
visees  and  As-
signees  of  Otis
Allen,  Amos
(Allen)  Hack-
worth and James
(Allen)  Snider
and  Spouses
thereof,  if  any,
are  unknown.
Said  Defendants
have been named
in  a  lawsuit,  the
same  being  in
Floyd  Circuit
Court,  Civil  Ac-
tion  No.  25-CI-
00373  (Common-
wealth  of  Ken-
tucky,  Trans.
Cabinet,  Dept.  of
Hwys.  vs.  The
Known  and  Un-
known Heirs, De-
visees  and  As-
signees  of  Lillie
H.  Parker,  De-
ceased, et al).
Notice  is  hereby
given  to  the  said
Defendant(s).
Failure  to  re-
spond  to  the
Plaintiff's  Com-

plaint  within  50
days  of  my  June
17, 2025 appoint-
ment as Warning
Order  Attorney
could  result  in  a
default  judgment
being  entered
against  them  in
this matter.  Any-
one  with  knowl-
edge  of  the
whereabouts  of
any  said  Defen-
dant(s),  if  any,
should  contact
my office as listed
below.

BRADLEY M.
PARKE

Attorney at Law
P.O. Box 217

Hindman,
Kentucky 41822
(606) 309-9464

PUBLIC 
NOTICE

City  of  Prestons-
burg  -  Communi-
ty  Development
Block  Grant
(CDBG)  Applica-
tion  Public  Hear-
ing  The  City  of
Prestonsburg  will
hold  a  public
hearing  on
Wednesday,  Au-
gust  21,  2025,  at
5:15  PM  at  Pre-
stonsburg  City
Hall  to  discuss
the proposed sub-
mission of a Com-
munity  Develop-
ment Block Grant
(CDBG)  applica-
tion  for  the  con-
struction  of  Fire
Station 2.
The  proposed
project  includes
the  construction
of  a 3,000 square

, q
foot  fire  station
designed  to  serve
the entire  City of
Prestonsburg and
parts  of  Floyd
County. This pub-
lic  hearing  will
provide an oppor-
tunity for citizens
to  comment  on
the  proposed
project,  including
its  scope,  pur-
pose,  and  poten-
tial  benefits  to
the community.
At  this  time,  the
City is in the ap-
plication  phase
only and no fund-
ing  has  been  se-
cured.  Communi-
ty input is an im-
portant  part  of
the grant applica-
tion  process.  All
interested  per-
sons  are  invited
to  attend.  Com-
ments  may  also

y
be  submitted  in
writing  prior  to
the  hearing.  Per-
sons  requiring
special  accommo-
dations  should
contact  City  Hall
at  least  48  hours
in advance.

PLEASE
CHECK 

YOUR AD
Please read your
ad  the  first  day
it appears in the
paper.  Report
any errors imme-
diately  and  we
will  gladly  cor-
rect  any  errors
published.  Cred-
it  will  be  issued
for  one  (1)  day
only.  After  the
first  day  the  ad
can  be  corrected
for  the  remain-
ing  number  of
runs,  but  credit
will  not  be  is-
sued for  days ad
ran incorrectly.

LAND FOR
SALE

Approximatley 52
acres  more  or
less.  Beside  the
road  on  KY  550.
Between
Hueysville  and
Garret,  one  mile
below  Garrett.
Has  gas  well.
$85,000.  Call
859-551-5912  or
859-576-5340.

TO OUR READERS

LEGALS

LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS REAL ESTATE FOR SALE

LEGAL 
NOTICE

Notice  is  hereby
given  that,  on
July  25,  2025,
Lancer  Capital
LLC purchased  a
certificate  of
delinquency  (Bill
#2023-0021415)
related to proper-
ty  in  the  Town
Branch  area  of
Prestonsburg,
Floyd  County,
Kentucky,  parcel
no.  045-00-00-
057.00.  This  cer-
tificate is a lien of
record  against
the  above-de-
scribed  property.
This  certificate
bears  interest  at
a  rate  of  twelve
percent (12%) per
annum. If the cer-
tificate  is  not
paid,  it  will  be
subject  to  collec-
tion  as  provided
by law. Collection
actions  may  in-
clude  foreclosure.
As  of  the time of
this  Notice,  the
amount  due  on
the  certificate  is
$545.02.  As  the
third-party  pur-
chaser of  the cer-
tificate  of  delin-
quency,  Lancer
Capital  LLC  is
required  by  law
to  provide  the
property  owner
with  the  follow-
ing  information:
Legal  name:
Lancer  Capital
LLC; Physical ad-
dress: 996 E New
Circle  Rd  #1030,
Lexington,  KY
40505;  Mailing
address:  (same);
Telephone  no.:
(606)  385-3504.
Under  KRS  134.
490,  the  certifi-
cate  purchaser  is
required  to  mail
notice  to  the
delinquent  tax-
payer.  However,
in  this  case,  the
Floyd  County
PVA has no mail-
ing address listed
for  the  above-de-
scribed  property.
Thus,  this  Notice
shall  serve to no-
tify  anyone  with
an interest in the
property  that  the
above-described
certificate  has
been  purchased.
Upon  written  re-
quest,  Lancer
Capital  LLC  will
offer  a  monthly
installment  pay-
ment  plan.  A
written  request
for  a  payment
plan  may  be
mailed  to  Lancer
Capital  LLC  at
the  address
above. The option
to  request  a  pay-
ment  plan  shall
expire  unless  a
written  request
for  a  payment
plan  is  received
by Lancer Capital
LLC  within
twelve  (12)
months  of  the
date  the  certifi-
cate of delinquen-
cy  was  pur-
chased.

POLICIES
The Floyd Coun-
ty Chronicle  and
Times  reserves
the right  to edit,
properly  classify,
cancel  or  decline
any  ad.  We  will
not  knowingly
accept  advertis-
ing that discrim-
inates on the ba-
sis  of  sex,  age,
religion,  race,
national  origin
or  physical  dis-
ability.

PUBLISHER'S
NOTICE

All real estate adver-
tising  in  this  news-
paper  is  subject  to
the  Fair  Housing
Act  which  makes  it
illegal  to  advertise
"any  preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination  based
on  race,  color,  reli-
gion,  sex,  handicap,
familial status or na-
tional  origin,  or  an
intention  to  make
any such preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination.".  Fa-
milial  includes  chil-
dren  under  the  age
of  18  living  with
parents or legal cus-
todians,  pregnant
women  and  people
securing  custody  of
children under 18.
This newspaper will
not  knowingly  ac-
cept  any  advertising
for real estate which
is in violation of the
law. Our readers are
hereby  informed
that  all  dwellings
advertised  in  this
newspaper are avail-
able on an equal op-
portunity  basis.  To
complain  of  dis-
crimination,  call
HUD  toll-free  at  1-
800-669-9777.  The
toll-free  number  for
the hearing impaired
is 1-800-927-9275.


